OWG Report to ROS
5-12-05

The OWG met on April 20th, 2005. The following OGRRs are pending at the OGRTF:
1. 163OGRR   (State Estimator Requirements) This OGRR was posted on 2-15-05 with a comments due date on 3-8-05. The OGRTF reviewed the comments received and provided additional language as well as included consensus language by ERCOT and TXU, who were in attendance. The OGRR was reposted for comments and will be taken up by the OWG at its May 18th meeting. 
2. 164OGRR
(Responsive Reserve MW Limit)  This OGRR was posted on 3-25-05 with comments due on 4-15-05. The OWG voted to recommend rejection of the OGRR. This is the same OGRR as 161OGRR that was rejected by ROS at the 3-10-05 meeting and subsequently withdrawn by the original submitter. The submitter is Bob Helton. He desires that “this OGRR be fully vetted through TAC, the result of which will be included in a report on Dr. Patton’s recommendations”. 
3. 166OGRR (Double Circuit Contingencies) is currently in the comment period. The OGRR was submitted on April 26th, 2005. “This change would allow ERCOT to consider double circuits as a single contingency for capacity commitment decisions, ERCOT would not consider the double circuit as a single contingency for energy deployment except under special circumstances. “ No comments have been received as of 5-6-05.
4. 167OGRR (LaaR Underfrequency Relay Interruption Time) is currently in the comment period. The OGRR was submitted on April 26th, 2005. “Adds LaaR interruption total time limit of 30 cycles including all relay and breaker interruption times.” No comments have been received as of 5-6-05.
5. The Black Start Task Force has not met since the last ROS meeting. PRR 584 (Extending Black Start Service Bid Timeline), submitted by the Black Start Chairman on behalf of the task force, was remanded by PRS to the Black Start Task Force for further review and considerations. 

6. The next OWG meeting will be May 18th at the Met center
